Special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, September 13, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore


Trustees
Fred Blee, Morgan Inderwies, Tom Canfield


Excused
Dennis Carlin


Attorney
Frank Como


Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Guests
See Attached Sheet

Special meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  Entered into Public Hearing for Fuel Oil and Propane Bids at 7:01.  Bids were reviewed.  Blue Ox and Suburban not fixed on fuel oil, Board decided not to award bid for fuel oil; If switching to another company for propane, there are charges for removing tank.  Suburban lowest price and tanks are there with no rental fee. Public Hearing closed at 7:15 PM.
RESOLUTION #51-11
Resolution for Acceptance of Bids for Fuel Oil and Propane (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Canfield. Roll call vote, Blee, Inderwies, Canfield and Tornatore – Yes.  Carlin – Excused. Carried.

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from July 26, 2011 and August 9, 2011, with a motion by Inderwies, seconded by Canfield. Carried.

BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $19,449.39 from abstract numbers 17, 18, 19 and 20 with a motion by Blee, seconded by Inderwies. Carried.

Guests:  Leonard Hilldale has spoken with Roy Eicklor and they essentially have a deal on the Ladder Factory.  He questioned the penalties on taxes, heard rumor they could be removed. Village office will supply the address for the County Treasurer’s website. He wants the building for storage time between acquiring and giving furniture away. Board has three recommendations for anything to go in the building: 1) Fire suppression system; 2) Performance or security bond; and 3)Timeline for building to be brought up to code.  Discussion of the performance bond, and Mr. Hilldale stated he would not be willing to put his finances and family at risk to do so.  Code Enforcement explained letter of intent, Mr. Hilldale stated it has to be done by spring break.
Peggy Head questioned responsibility of who pays for tank and furnace damaged in flood and was told it will go through insurance; discussion of budget and work to be done, and how it is a sharing situation; She also had questions regarding employees that worked extra for flood clean-up; she was instructed to keep documentation of hours for FEMA.  Suzanne Strope inquired about what was being done about building on Main Street.  Mayor reviewed progress.

BOARD CONCERNS:  Resident has concern about legality and amount of water project easement, and conflict of interest; Mayor reviewed issue; USDA approved dollar amount, and no conflict of interest from being on Water Committee as they did not make decisions, only recommendations to Village Board; lengthy discussion regarding Board decision.


Motion to adjourn at 9:24 PM by Blee, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

   Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
